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Dear Ms. Smith,

Please find our agency's comments for the Draft Program EIR for the Long Term Irrigated Lands Regulatory Program in
the attached letter. A copy of this letter will follow. If you have any question, please feel free to contact me. Thank
you.

Gene Lee

Division ofllanning
Mid Pacific Region, USSR

(916) 978-5092
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IN REPLY
REFER TO:
lv-740
ENV-7.00

United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF RECLAMATION

Mid-Pacific Regional Office
2800 Cottage Way

Sacramento, California 95825-1898

Ms. Megan Smith
IFC Kaiser
630 K Street, Suite 400
Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: Draf Program Environmental Impact Report (pEIR) for a Waste Discharge Regulatory
Program for Irgated Lands with the Central Valley Region

Dear Ms. Smith:

The Bureau of Reclamation appreciates the opportty to provide comments on the Draf PEIR
for the Irgated Lands Reguatory Program, dated July 2010.

Our goal is to balance the ma.t1y competing and often conficting needs numerous water
uses. These needs include urban and industral, agricultue, fish and wildlife habitat, water
quality, wetlands, endagered species issues, Native American trbal trust, power generation, and
recreation. Reclamation's Mid-Pacific Region strves to develop and implement a balanced
approach to water allocation, serving users while protectig the environment.

Specific concern in the environmenta document that need to be addressed include:

· The effects of varous management actions that will reduce flow to receiving waters. State
Water Resources Control Board involvement is crucial to ensure water quality actions from
ths program will not injure downtream users though reduced flows. For example, a major
portion of the San Joaquin River is composed of agrcultual flows due to wetlands and

agcultual management practices.

.. The effects of alterig groundwater hydrology patterns and how they relate to adjacent

surace water flows. Areas with greater potential for groundwater accretions to surace water
flows, such as the Delta, may need more detailed analysis to determe impacts to surace
water quality. The groundwater mangement strategy of this reguatory program should be
consistent with the Central Valley Regional Water Quaity Control Board's groundwater
"Roadap Program."

o The need for both coordination and integrtion with all reguatory programs in the afected
watershed to elimate or mimie redirected impacts. As new reguatory actions come into
place for various watersheds or sub-watersheds, flexibility is necessar to allow multiple
programs to fuction without redundat effort.
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. We look forward to working with you to address our concerns. If you have any questions, please
contact Mr. Gene Lee, Regional Water Quality Coordinator, at 916-978-5092 or glee~usbr.gov.

Sincerely,

~.~
Michelle H. Dennng
Regional Planng 0 cer

cc: Mr. Adam Laputz

Californa Regional Water Quaity Control Board

Central Valley Region
11020 Sun Center Drive, Suite 200
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670-6114


